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Illinois coal is thought to be an ideal mild gasification 
feedstock because it has a high volatile matter content. A 
number of research organizations are currently investigating 
mild gasification of bituminous coal to produce hydrocarbon 
liquids and char. 

The purpose of this study was to perform an economic 
evaluation of mild gasification of high sulfur Illinois coal 
to identify promising topics for research and development. 
A two step procedure was used. The first step consisted of 
reviewing the published results of the various experimental 
investigations of mild gasification of Illinois coal to 
define four mild gasification product slates" The 
difference between the value of the products and the cost of 
the feeds was compared as a measure of the economic 
potential of the different process configurations. Based on 
the results of the economic screening, a composite mild 
gasification proqess design was defined, and a more detailed 
economic analysis was conducted in the second step. A 
detailed. engineering design and economic evaluation was not 
intended; the study was an economic screening t9.identify 
research and development issues. 

Eight preliminary cases were developed and were studied in 
detail to develop between the four final screening cases. 
Several issues were evaluated, including the effects of lime 
addition and a comparison of the products produced at . 
several temperatqre levels. 

A conceptual design and cost estimate was prepared for a 
1000 TPD mild gasification demonstration plant based on the 
case with the highest operating margin. The estimated 
capital cost of the demonstration project is $138.389 
million, which is consistent with other published estimates. 

(This project is funded by the U. S. Department of Energy as part of its 
cost-shared program with Illinois Department of Energy and Natural Resources.) 
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